Memorandum of Site Visit — Weston Conservation Commission

Location: Sarfraz Property, 41 Norfield Woods Road, Weston, CT
Date: September 21, 2019

Commission Members Present: Ted von Rosenvinge, Jim Smith, Michael Reiner, Ed Schwarz

Commission members arrived on site at 0800 hours at the above address and initially met in the
driveway with Mr. Robert Carr, PE, LEP. Dr. and Mrs. Sarfraz also became present during the visit.

We observed conditions from the uphill side of the site including the top of the filled area and the upper
slope and then drove to Hidden Meadows Road to observe the downhill portion of the site and slope
toe.

Notable observations included miscellaneous construction debris (e.g., large chunks of concrete) and
seepage emanating from the toe of slope (southeastern end). Two Commission members noted a
apparent “septic” odor in the seepage area. Commission members were accompanied by Mr. Carr or
the Sarfraz’s at the toe of slope.

Ted von Rosenvinge took some photos of observed conditions with his cell phone.

Left site at approximately 0850 hours.



